
From: Leigh Svendsen <leighs@hsu.net.au>  
Sent: Thursday, 15 July 2021 1:18 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Ben Redford <ben.redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; Michael Robson (mrobson@asu.asn.au) 
<mrobson@asu.asn.au>; Brent Ferguson <Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au>; Ruchi Bhatt 
<ruchi.bhatt@aigroup.com.au>; Tony Doyle AFEI <tony.doyle@afei.org.au>; Michael Pegg 
<peggms24@gmail.com>; Shue Yin Lo AFEI <shue.yin.lo@afei.org.au>; Kyle Scott 
<Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au> 
Subject: AM2018/26  
Importance: High 
 
Dear Associate 
 
Representatives of the union and employer parties, including the HSU, ASU, UWU, Ai Group, AFEI, 
ACSA, ABI, NSW BC, NDS and LSA are currently in active and productive discussions regarding the 
various matters to be dealt with in the currently scheduled hearing in AM2018/26.  
 
There is a shared view that this may result in agreement about various matters or that it may at least 
result in a very significant narrowing of the matters that will be contested.  
 
Given the progress that is being made, the parties jointly request an extension of the date for filing 
material to Tuesday 27 July 2021 to enable the parties to first conclude their discussions. We 
understand that this will also require the hearing to be relisted. 
 
Subject to the availability of the Commission, the parties also request that the matter be listed for a 
conference on Thursday or Friday of next week to enable them to appraise the Commission of the 
progress that has been made and to discuss the future programming of the matter. It is also 
envisaged that the parties may request the Commission’s assistance in facilitating their discussions 
over the course of next week. Any such request will be made as soon as possible. 
 
The parties thank the Commission for its consideration of this request. Please feel free to contact me 
on 0418538989 if you have any questions.  
 
Regards  
 
 

 
 

          

Leigh Svendsen 
Senior Industrial & Compliance Officer 

e: leighs@hsu.net.au    
m: 0418 538 989| p: (03) 8579 6328 

Suite 46, 255 Drummond Street 
Carlton VIC 3053 
www.hsu.net.au   

 
HSU National acknowledges the Traditional Owners and Elders past, present and future across Australia.  We 
respectfully acknowledge that our office stands on the land of the owners and continuing custodians of 
Melbourne, the Boon Wurrung and Woi Wurrung language groups of the great Kulin Nation.  
 
This message and any attachments are for the intended recipient and may contain confidential or privileged information. Only the 
intended recipient may access, use, copy or deliver it. If you have received this email in error, please reply to us immediately and delete 
the email and any attachments. Please advise immediately if you or your employer do not consent to the use of email for messages of this 
kind. Protecting your personal information is important to us. Our Privacy Statement explains how we collect, use, share and hold your 

personal information. 
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